Minutes of the WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB July 12, 2022 at 1:30 virtual meeting

Present: WG&E: Chris LaVertu, Brian Sullivan

MLB: Art Schwenger(Chair), Anne Emmet, David Gordon, and Ned Wolf with MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Chris responded to questions that Sheila had emailed to him before the meeting. Yes, they are interested in retrieving the faulty MST which Jan has given to Sheila.

Chris said there was a planned Muni network outage on July 9th for an hour starting at 8:30 am. The installation at 92 Sadoga was done. An additional splitter card was done making scheduling possible for Mohawk Estates. There are 26 additional tails available. The 'hold' will be removed from anyone who applies.

David requested a summary at some point of what we would have to do to free up more tails. Chris said he thinks they could free up another PON. They are working on how to do it without buying another \$16K line card. Chris said they could use a 1 X 64 splitter. The impact to service might be lessened by there not being all customers present at the same time.

Chris said that there are 29 in Mohawk Estates who could apply in addition to those who have already applied. There are no free scheduling slots the week of July 12th. He will be talking with Betty about other slots next week.

Sheila told Chris that she has sent him by email David's table summarizing Heath's drop credit.

Chris said that on July 6th technicians did a full installation at 8 Swamp Road which satisfied the customer.

Chris said he would void the current Serv-13 and would send a new one with a credit amount on the DocuSign. It will generate an invoice for the previous amount less the credit.

Chris asked how long Heath's contract is with Wired West. Sheila replied that the 5 year contract began when Rowe's network became active. The time left on Heath's contract with Wired West is about 2 years.

The meeting adjourned at 1:55.

Respectfully submitted,

Ned Wolf